

## Meeting Minutes - June 17, 2013

The regular meeting of the LaGrange Town Council met at 7:00 pm, at the LaGrange Town Hall.

**Council Members Present:** Mark Eagleson, Bruce Eagleson, Ray Hoover, Juan Arroyo, Greg Kenner Council Members Absent:

Also present: Laurie Miller, Clerk Treasurer & Bill Eberhard, Attorney

Council Member B. Eagleson made a motion to open the regular meeting with flexibility, Member J. Arroyo seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Council Member Eagleson made a motion to approve minutes from the June 6, 2013 meeting. Member J. Arroyo seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Attorney Eberhard opened sealed bids for the sale of the 2005 Chevy Impala. (Former Police Vehicle)

Jared Mudrack	\$4000.00
Scott Trost	\$2777.77
David Bryan	\$ 526.00
Zac Paxson	\$1500.00
Asia Motors	\$2179.00
Casey Ferraris	\$1078.00
Yousef Dabbagh	\$1028.00
	Scott Trost David Bryan Zac Paxson Asia Motors Casey Ferraris

The high bidder being Jared Mudrack at \$4000.00, Member B. Eagleson made a motion to sell him the car. Member Hoover seconded the motion. Motion carried. Marshal Snyder will contact Mr. Mudrack and make arrangements for the transaction.

Greg Todd, representing Focus LaGrange, thanked the council for supporting the group. He discussed the groups mission statement and "branding" the Town of LaGrange. Possible ideas included "Green and organic" themes. Roger Brooks was discussed as a possible speaker on the subject. Also talked about taking another survey to see what the community would like to see happen in the area.

Jason Boggs, Ordinance officer, gave a report on details he has been working on and closed in the county. His office is now located at the sheriff's department. Ray Hoover asked if Boggs would be contacting residents about neglected sidewalks. It was noted that at this time it wasn't part of what he was assigned to do. The Town of Rome City's program was discussed. The Town is also waiting on the ADA report to come in from DLZ before moving ahead with a sidewalk replacement program. The council also received a report on the new owner of the former "El Senor" building. They will be taking the back off and fixing what is left of the building.

**WASTEWATER:** Gave a monthly report. The plant processed 14.716 MG of water at 26% plant capacity. No call outs, 1 sewer work order.

Severn Trent is recommending the plant stay at a "Class B" permit status. Selling the biosolids as discussed at several meetings is not cost effective. We have been meeting with DLZ to come up with a storage expansion plan that will work.

Discussed the sewer use ordinance re-codification, it was stated that our new permit will demand more changes to the ordinance. Eberhard's office will be meeting with Jeff Moore to make the changes that are needed.

Member Bruce Eagleson asked if the council would consider meeting in executive session to discuss some employee issues. A meeting was set for July 1, 2013 following the regular meeting.

**ALLOWANCE OF CLAIMS:** Member Eagleson made a motion to approve claims, Member Arroyo seconded the motion. Motion carried.

**ADJOURN:** Member Eagleson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Member Hoover seconded the motion. Motion carried.

The next meeting will be July 1, 2013 at 7:00 pm. Executive Session will follow.

Mark Eagleson, Town Council President

Attest: Laurie D. Miller, Clerk-Treasurer